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1 (The Court Reporter is sworn.)
2 [ - THE CHAIRMAN: If you will read the papers, please,
3 f viMR. ELLSWORTH: I have before me Application 71-3,
4 filed on 11/30/71 with the Board of Adjustment of the
5 Town of Bedminster, New Jersey.
6 To the Board of Adjustment: Request is hereby
7 made for permission to construct an office and research
8 and lodge complex together with townhouses, one faﬁily
» 9 residences on one acre lots, and a golf course upon
10 premises known as Block 59, Lots 1, 11, 13aA, and 14
11 contrary to the requirement of Article VI, VfI 3
12 the Zoning Ordinance and in accordance withA<
13 hereto attached.
14 This is a brand new form.
15 On October 27, 1971, the Bedminster To&nship
16 || - Building Inspactor, D.J. Ramsy, rejected our application
17 for a building permit on behalf of the Allen-Deane
18 Corporation on the grounds that the proposed constructian
194 . .. .and. land use waé in violation of the Zoning Orxdinance
‘ ’}: Township of Bedminster, more specifically Article
2t || 'ﬁT}HGiII and XI,
22 . The Applicant request a‘variance from the require-
23} ment of Article VI, Article VIII, Article X, Article XI,
24 Article XIV, Section 7.
25 It comes under the Seétion of N.J.R.S. 40:55-39(@)?(6'
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for the proposed building and refused a buil&hﬂﬁk

:agpcal. See rider attached.

:The proposed use of the property for office and research

Name of Owner: The Allen-Deane Corporation,
Law Offices of William W. Lanigan, 59 South Finley\
Avenue, Basking Ridge, New Jersey, 07920, This is
the agent of the attorﬁey to the Allen-Deane Corporation.

The Zone District is R-5 and R-2.

Use of proposed building and premises: Office
and research lodge and residential.

The use is residential and premises vacant.

Size of lot: Property consists of approximately

500 acres.

Has the Building Department examined thu,

No.

Has there been any previous appeal involving these
|
premises? No.
Does this application involve action by the Planning

Board? No. i

The following arguments are urged in support of thip
Rider to Appeal of the Allen-Deane Corporation:

facilities and a lodge complex in conjunction thereto ang
the additional construction of multi-family and residential
dwellings in accordance with the petitioners' comprehensive

plan will further the Townshig's intentions as set forth
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1 in their zoning plan. The office and research zone is |
z " im an area already zoned for business and less than
3 YSQA%e residential properties and is at the major
4| ih£erchange of I-287 and I-78. It is also a logical
5 extension of the office and research zone as set forth
6 in the wanshipis Master Plan.
7 Since the petitioner intends’to leave over 50 per
8 cent of the property in green acres and ita present

| 9 natural state, the development of this property in this |
10 manner will be a benefit to the Township from an
11 ecological and conservation standpoint. Thi;
12 at not cost to the Township. |
13 The use of a portion of the petitioner's property
14 for office and research facilities will be of an extremahy
15 low density, but the tax benefit to £he Township will
16 be‘great, in fact the development of the property as

~17 presented will yield plus tax dollars to the Township
18 of approximately $300,000 annually. |
;9_ ?he single family residences proposed are on one
2:’ jots and utilize the open air concept of reducing
ZiL‘ e 1ot size and providing for additional green acres.
22 § The proposed use of a portion of petitioner's
23 property for multi-family dwellings for people of all
24 ages and incomé brackets is a valid reason for a variancf
25 since it is apparent that there is a severe housing,
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;;g"‘ ved in this appeal, including site plan where

5

shortage of this type in New Jersey and that because
of this it is within everyone's interest to provide
hongﬁhg accommodations of a safe, saniiary and decent
typé.as proposed in the petitioner's plan. In addition,
the construction of this type of housing will prombte
the health, safety, morales, and geheral welfare of the
residents of the Township, Somerset County and the Stateq
of New Jersey. |

| The petitioner's comprehenéi?e plaﬂ will in no
way be detrimental to the public good and will not

impair the intent and purpose of the zoning

on the contrary, will promote the reasonabl :
of the property without creating pfoﬁlgms reiating to
traffic, fire, health, welfare, 1ight and air, over-
crowding or 6verconcentration of population.

Attached hereto and made p;rtvof this appeal are
submitted the following papers:

1. Three sets of drawings, drawn to scale, and

containing all necessary measurements and full features

ippiicable.

2, A letter of authority, or power of attorney,
in case the appeal is made by a person other than the
actual owner of the property.

3. Filing Fee $25, which we have received.
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Signed: Daniel F. 0'Connell, Attorney for
The Allen-Deane Corporation, 59 South Finley Avenue,
Basking Ridge, New Jersey.

Also, notarized.

I also have in front of me an affidavit of applica+
tion in the Bernardsville News that the notice of this
;earing was entered in the News on the 2nd day of

December, ;971. I also have in front of me a sworn

‘affidavit of all the affected property owners in

Bedminster Township, Bridgewater, Far Hills ékd
ﬁérnards Township; S
THE CHAIRMAN: 1Is there any request that these
names be read? They have gone over them, and they're

all okay.
‘ (No response.)

MR. ELLSWORTH: They were checked out against the
Township Map. |
/A VOICE: What's the subject of the Application?
L“MR. ELLSWORTH: It lists all the affected property
Qénérs. ‘

A VOICE: 1Is this simply the list of the property
owners, or dces this give any indication of how they
feel?

THE CHAIRMAN: ‘No, just a list.

MR. ELLSWORTH: As Mr. Schapley stated, we've checkied
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this list against the Township iMap.

THE CHAIRMAN: Before we continue with our meeting,
we will conclude taking testimony at 11 o'clock. If any
witnesses are giving testimony at that time, they will
be allowed to finish; but there'll be no new witnesse§
giving testimony after 11 o'clock.

Now, we have two letters to read, I believe.

MR. ELLSWORTH: I have a letter here from ‘the
Building Inspector of the Township of Bedminster,

Somerset County, New Jersey, addressed to Mr; Williem;

W. Lanigan, Attorney & Agent for Allen-Deanej66 ﬂ ‘
59 South Finley Avenue, Basking Ridge, New Jersé&:

"Dear Mr. Lanigan,

This is to inform you that your application for
building permit in behalf of the Allen~Deane Corporation
dated October 25, 1971, to erect Office and Research

Facilities, Townhouses, Lodge, One Family Residences and

Golf Course on U.S. Highway Routes 202-206, Washington

"TV#lléﬁ Road, Mount Prospect Road and Schley Mountain

Road, known as Block 59, Lot numbers 1, 11, 13A and
14 is rejected,

This action has been taken because you in behalf
of the Allen-Deane Corporation are proposing certain
constructions and land uses in vioclation of the Zoning

Ordinance, Township of Bedminster (1968) and the
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of Routes 202-206 in Pluckemin, designated as Lot 2,

8

requirements included in but not iimited to Article VI,
Article VIII, Article XI. Because of the lack of
certain details in your plans there may be other viola-|
tions such as signs, parking areas, et cetera, which
cannot be ascertained from the plans furnished.

Appeal can be made to the Board of Adjustments.

In accordance with our usual procedure, the
applicable fee or fees for this Application may be
deferred until such time as there is a formal issuance

of the Building Permit or Permits.

B.J. Ramsey, Building Inspector."

I also have a letter from the Blue ;M:I.ll‘z__;_i
Company, 342 Route 206, Flanders, New Jersey, addressed
to the Board of Adjustment,lsedminstef, New Jersey:

"Attention: Raymond J. Schapley, Cpairmin.

Gentlemen:

Blue Mill Realty Company is the owner of the

Sunoco Service Station property located on the west sid#

157 on the Township Tax Map.,
’:§ 53 a property owner within 200 feet of the property
owned by the Allen-Deane Corporation, we were notified
that they are séeking approval from the Board of

Adjustment to erect office and research facilities,

townhouses and a lodge complex, single family residencesg
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! and a golf course.
2 .In view of the general character of the immediate
3 surrounding area, mainly the N.J. Department of
4 Transportation's truck terminal and garage complex,
3 a tavern and service station we feel that the Applicant
6 has chosen the highest and best use for their property
7 designated on the Township Tax Map as Lots 1-11-13A and|14
8
Block 59.
o Therefore, in our opinion, the Allen-Deane
110 Corporation's proposed improvements will not only
11 bring to Bedminster a substantial ratable, hﬁ%
12 important they will also substantiéllyaéd&'}i,fhﬁ
13 present aesthetic character of Bedminster. .’
14 In conclusion, we have no objection to the Applicant':
15 proposal as stated.
16. Very truly yours, Blue Mill Realty Cdmpany,
17 Richard J. Salisbury.”
18 THE CHAIRMAN: That's all?
_MR. ELLSWORTH: That's all we have.
ifTHE CHAIRMAN: Okay.
‘fNow, Duncan, you, being a neighbor--
22 MR. ELLSWORTH: I will absent myself from the
23 proceedings, as I am an affected property owner..
24 THE CHAIRMAN: We have Mr, Sam Martin that's on thL
25 Planning Board. Will you want to leave him sit on the
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1 Board? .

2 | MR. LANIGAN: If tﬁe Board please, has the Township
3 _éi;; en;cégé'an ordinance.which permits alternates to sit
4.i -;éféﬁiﬁhéfﬁoard of Adjustment?

5 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes,

6 MR. LANIGAN: Who are they?

7 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Sam Martin and Mr. Gould, and
8 he's not present.

9 MR. LANIGAN: 1Is it possible to get him here?
10 | THE CHAIRMAN: No, sir, he's out of town.
11 Mﬁ. LANIGAN: Well, in view of the fact thas:

A2 ~commenced litigation against the’Plaqhihg Bogr&
13 which Mr. Martin is a member, I do not see how he can
14 sit on this Application. So that it will be my nggestion
15 | that he Qill not be permitted to sit. On the other hang,
16 one of the 6b11gations_in passing the Ordinance and
17 having'ordinancgé was So ﬁha£ this wOuldn;t.happen, S0
18 the Applicant would have the opportunity of a full five
19 man board. And I gather that when we pfoceed, we'll
20 ¢ ?ﬁﬁ&iﬁj@e that opportunity, but a four man Board.

21 ﬂiﬁg CHAIRMAN: Right. It just happens that the

22 one.is within 200 feet of the ground in question. That|s
23 ’ what makes us short a man.

24 MR. LANIGAN: Which is why they have two alternate%.

25 In view of that and in view of the Statute which requirrs
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three affirmative votes, the Applicant is going to
proceed reluctantly in face of the fact that it cannot
be heard in any other way and it will agree to the
four members sitting.

THE CHAIRMAN: We'll proceed, then. Okay.

MR. DIANA: Mr. Lanigan, it's been brought to éur
attention in answer to Question 5, I don't know if that
should be corrected or not.

MR. LANIGAN: That's 4d, sir.r‘It should be R-1l.

MR. DIANA: "Has the Building Department'aﬁgmine&

the plans for the proposed building, and ;efui;§'

building permit?”

Your answer is "No."

Shouldn't that be yes?

MR. LA&IGAN: I éhink the answer is now yes. They
have, and they have refusedlthe Permit.

I might also point out that 44, we're properly in
the R-1 Zone and so informed the abutting property ownerJ,
rathog than R-2.

| THE CHAIRMAN: Also, in 6, “"Has there been any
preéious appeal involving these premises?”

MR. LANIGAN: We don't know of any, unless you do.

MR. NERVINE: You've been before the Planning

Board, haven't you?

MR. LANIGAN: O©Oh, I think this refers to the Board
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of Adjustment. Are you going to take cognizance of
something outside ihe Board of Adjustment?

MR. DIANA: No.

MR. LANIGAN: Yes or no?

MR. DIANA: Mr. Lanigan, the point is this: 1In somfe
instances you are required to go before the Planning
Board as well as the Board of Adjustment.

" MR. LANIGAN: Not in this instance.
MR. DIANA: Does your application involve, under

the Ordinance, does it involve a reference tozthg%,;gnging

Board for site plans? : o ﬁ15_ %

MR, LANIGAN: No, Sir,

MR. DIANA: Then your answer is correct,

MR. LANIGAN: For the benefit of the Reporter, I
wonder if we might have the names of the members of the
Board of Adjustment.

MR. NERVINE: James Nerviqe.

MR, STARR: Louis Starr. .

THE CHAIRMAN: Raymond Schapley.

S;ﬁRS. ASHMUN: Candace Ashmun.

MR. DIANA: Salvador Diana.

A VOICE: I live in Bedminster, and I would like
to object to a portion of which we're seating, by which
a member of this Board was more or less excused by the

Attorney for the Applicant. I think as a citizen of the
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i 1 town, we have a right to have him there and the fact
2 that he's been sued and in viewcof the fact that the
3 lawsuit has not come to a conclusion, I do not think
4 that that means that he's disqualified. I think we have
5 ~a right to have some sort of a ruling.
6 MR. LANIGAN: Perhaps we should get him back here.
7 and ask him. |
8 A VOICE: We're not in a courtroom. You're not
9 selecting a jury.
10 . THE CHAIRMAN: Now, Mr., Diana is our Couqfel, and
11 I'll call on him t6 nake a decision on this.;:i i
12 ' MR. DIANA: I believe that undér the éiréﬁmﬁ%iﬁ o
13 as long as Mr. Lanigan does not wish Mr. Martin to sit,
14 it would be better that he did not., It may Be a question
15 about whether or not there's a conflict of interest,
16 but that should be évoided. And therefore, Mr., Martin,
17 himself, has disqualified himself,
, 1 MD__TANTAAM.  Tlm navfantle 3081130r 3£ e dnadas |
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ﬂfﬁ*; : ..« THE CHAIRMAN: This is being taken down by the--
20 B

14

MR. LANIGAN: Thank you.

A VOICE: As a member of the town, resident of the
town, I reserve my right to objection in the future timd
and I do not waive it, and I do not recall that he willing-
ly excused himself. .

MR, LANIGAN: Let's get him back on., He's out herJ.
Mr. Martin?

Mr. Martin, do you want to sit on this case or not?

MR. MARTIN: Mr. Lanigan looked ahead to the futurq

problems that might develop in this case, and I_be;ieve,

in order to avoid confusion and technical laﬁ;ﬁiqf
wo#ld prefer not to sit on it, if that is your wiﬁhf

MR. LANIGAN: He can sit or he cannot sit.

A VOICE: He's not sitting bec&use it's your wish,
He.stated that quite clearly.

THE CHAIRMAN: This has been settled.

A VOICE: I would like that to be on the recqrd,

that it is Mr. Lanigan's wish.

A VOICE: Mr. Martin is exceeding to Mr, Lanigan's
wish.
MR, LANIGAN: Mr, Martin, you have complete

flexibility. what is your choice?

ME. MARTTIN: T will leave it up ro~=
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| 1 Board of Adjustment has suggested that he not sit,
2 rather than tﬁe Counsel for the Applicant.
3 Perhaps we can proceed with the hearing.
4 I would like to make a formal change in that
> Application to reflect the changes we discussed, the
¢ change from R-2 to R-~1 in Paragraph 4d, and the answer
o 7 44 "Vaa " _hamanca _in thst tho Buildine Dansvémant haao |
e
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“(p)%gf the Statute and no recommendation is required.

Anﬂiiﬁ is within the providence of this Board to grant

16
application to construct office and research facilities,
a lodge, a portion of a éolf course, townhouses and
one family residences. With respect to the office and
research facility, it will be necessary for this Board
to proceed under the Statute R.S. 40:55—39(d),.where
the use is not permitted in the zone, it requires that
the action of this Board be a recommendation to the
Township Committee. The same thing is true with respect
to the motel or lodge site, which also is not a use

permitted in the Zone. Although, argueably, the golf

course or portion of the gélf course is a peég%t?Qd ;é?,
perhaps it will be the determinétion of éhis:i;;xﬁféﬁﬁé
that, too, requires a recommendation under Subsection

(d) of the Statute. With respect to the other uses bein

proposed, that of the residential use on the less than

g

5 acres and the so-called residential buildings approxinatii

50, and with respect to the other residential uses invol

ing so-called townhouses, these fall under Subsection

a Vafiance as to those items without the necessity of
recommendation to the Township Committee. We have here
a two-fold application, a portion of which can be
determined by this Board and a portion of which must

either be recommended or denied. And if it is recommend

V-

ed,
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"and dissimilar to other portions of the Township. We

O w s W

. recommendation, as the case may be, iz consistent with the

17

it must be later approved by the Township Committee.
.With respect to Petitioner's property, it will

be our contention that it is unique; that it is isolated

by the major highways; that it iz in a sense land-locked

will intend to show that by the advent of I-78 and U. S,

287, which comprises its southerly and westerly boundaries,

that the property has effectively been isolated and is
not suitable for the present zoning.

It is our intention to show that although the

Ordinance permits one acre fesidential dwel
tract, the location of such zoﬁihg is not Qui%‘””
use and that another'poréion is more suitable. It will
be part of the Applicant's case to offer detailed proof
as to each of the uses.

Toward the end of supplying the Board with enough
proof to show that the Statutes are not going to be

violated and that the grant of this variance or the

Staéuies of the State of New Jersey.

.finally, with respect to this particular property
which at times has been caiied the 014 Schley MouAtain
property, the back village or the Pluckemin area or the
area east of Pluckemin, we will offer planning testimony

and a planning report which shows that this property is
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ideally suited for the uses which the Petitioner and

and 287; that Plaintiff's property is, infth§ 1¢§§u&g€i

18

the Applicint in this case proposes. It has been stated
in a planning report that I-78 and 287 is the most
elﬁborate, and we'willeffer proof to that effect that
the major highways are effective barriers for this
particular property; that the Pluﬁkemin sector, itself,
is, in fact, the most mixed up and complicated in the
Township; that the entire sector, and Plaintiff's
property is effectivelysevered from the rest of

Bedminster by the two Federal aid Interstate Routes 78

of the planning report, the best and providesfﬁﬁé

best opportunity ultimately in the township for research

and development laboratories. It's been stated and

will be attractive to middle and upper income'execﬁtive%
and research personnel engageé in scientific and applied
scientific endeavors. Our property has been characterizkd
as being at the foot of the mountain without a steep
enough slope to be visible either from Pluckemin or from
anywh;re else; provided a single simple landscape buffer
is provided. 1It's been stated that any residential

use provided at the top of the mountain, as Applicant
proposes, will be 250 feet above it and stated that the
use of Plaintiff's property for this purpose will have

no impact on the traffic pattern on the rest of the
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19
Township.

Finally, with respect to the topogfaphical features
of the Plaintiff's property, it has been stated that
the research and development laboratory type can be
confined to minor consumption of water and can take
care of its own sewerage, which wouldn't lessen
residential use. With respect to the mountain slope,
it is suggested that there is a potential construction
of 5 acres for residential dwellings; but with the
concept of density zoning or gluster devé10pmént, the

entire tract could be viewed as a whole, and: 4

for the dedication of the wooded slope land for: i
permanent green space, permission might be granted for
the construction of about 50 houses on the summit,
after discount for road areas. These houses would be
oﬁ lots of about one acre each and will probably be of
a size which would be attractive to mature families with
children. |
- Again, the construction requirements, dedication of
tha slope on the Plaintiff's property to the Township
for green space, sSmaller type apartment units, either
two-story garden apartments or tower apartments could
be encouraged, further stating that this would provide

the best use of the view, would be a spectacular place

for middle-aged and older coupies whose children have
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1uoﬁuaedminster, some improvements in tax rateables,

20

left home and who would impose no demand for services
on the municipality. If this use were to be considered|
this property up to 120 apartments could be well
accommodated in two-story structures and up to 250
units in tower apartments.

Finally, with respect to the motel which the
Applicant has proposed, the planning report states
transient use in the wayfof one or more motel

‘assemblies might well be considered. An exact prototype

for this is the Motel on the Mountain at the intggggcti?n

of Route 17 and the New York State Throughwaféinﬂéﬁh:;f
of Suffern.
The blanning report further states that it is your
coqsultént's.recommendation that the best use of the
plateau area would be for apartments. This possibly
could be confined to six stories so as not to exceed thg
skyline of the trees and provides the best possibility

for encouraging a balanced housing supply for the familﬂes

acgqépanied by a small demand of service with no
undesirable influence on any of the rest of the land of
the Township and with a negligible influence on the
view of the skyline from the west.

The only thing significant about the report I have

just read is that it is the report of the Township PlannFr,
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1 Charles K. Agle, the Township of Bedminster planner,
Zv. in a special report in a memo to the‘Bedminster Plannin#
3 Board prior to the time they enacted their Master Plan
4\ and Ordinance.
3 I'11 call my first witness.
6
7 ROBERT T. CATLIN ; Sworn,
8l MR. LANIGAN: If the Board please, it may expedite
o matters if at the beginning we can ma;k certain exhibitsg
10 for identification. _
11 THE CHAIRMAN: Fine.
.12- MR.'LANIGAN: And then at ﬁhé time ihey &? !
13 offered, we'll refer to them with their identification
14 number.
15 THE CHAIRMAN: Very good.
16 MR, LANIGAN: I'd like to have a map entitled Area
17 . Development marked as Exhibit P-1.
18 (Map entitled Area Development marked P-~1 for
»Sidentification.)
iﬁR. LANIGAN: I'd like to have a map entitled
Hgfféﬁolitan Location marked as P-2.
(Map entitled Metropolitan Location marked P-2
23 for identification.) |
24 MR. LANIGAN: I would like to have a map entitled
25 The Region marked as §—3.




(3]

6 nu b W

)

10
11
12
13
14
15
16

-17

- 18

19

21

22
23
24
25

20

Catlin 22

(Map entitled The Region marked P-3 for identificat

MR. LANIGAN: I would like to have a map entitled
Area Zoning Pattern marked as P-4,

(Map entitled Area 2oning Pattern marked P-4 for
identification.)

MR, LANIGAN: I would like to have a map entitled
Wooded Areas marked as P-5.

(Map entitled Wooded Areas marked P-5 for
identification.)

MR. LANIGAN: I would like to have a map entitled

Views and Vistas marked as P-6.
(Map entitled Views and Vistas marked P;éﬁfaz
identification.)
MR. LANIGAN: I would like to have a map entitled
Topography marked P-7, |
(Map entitled Topography marked P-7 for identifi-
cation.)
MR, LANJGAN: I would like to have a map entitled
Excessive Slopes marked as P-8.
" (Map entitled Excessive Slopes marked P-8 for
identification.)
MR, LANIGAN: I belie§e the Land Use Plan and the
Development plan and a detailed breakdown of land use,
which accompanies these Plans, are already part of the

Application; but I will, if you like, mark them.

tior
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THE CHAIRMAN: I think they should be marked.

MR. LANIGAN: - All right.

I would like to mark a map entitled Land Use Map,
in color, as P-9.

(Map entitled Land Use Map marked P-9 for identifidq
cation.)

MR. LANIGAN: I wouid like to have a map entitled
Development Plan, in color, marked as P-10.

(Map entitled Development Plan marked P-10 for
identification.)

MR. LANIGAN: I would like to have a breakdown’

.'eniifled Detailed Breakdown of Land Use for §r0§6;
Owned by the Allen-Deane Corporation marked as P-1l1l.
(Breakdown entitled Detailed Breakdwon of Land
Use for Property Owned by the Allen-Deane Corporation
‘marked P-11 for identification.)
MR. LANIGAN: I would like to have a map, which is
a larger scale map, entitled Wardley Woods, partially
in b%gck and white and partially in color, marked as
p-lé;
;(Map entitled Wardley Woods marked P-12 for
identification.)
| MR. LANIGAN: I would like to have an additional
map entitled Wardley Woods, which is in color, marked

as Exhibit P-13.
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{Additional map entitled Wardley Woods marked
P~13 for identification.)
MR, CATLIN: 12 and 13 are the same thing,

MR. LANIGAN: Yes,

I would like to have a color photograph depicting %

model of Plaintiff's property showing the office, reseanch

and lodge house marked as P-14.

(Photograph of office, research and lodge house

marked P~14 for identification.)

MR, LANIGAN: I would like to have a color

photograph of a topographical model showing th;H}%
property in relation to the interchénga,‘nouéésjiékw
287, marked as P-15,

(Photograph of Routes 78 and 287 marked P-15 for
identification.)

MR. LANIGAN:- I would like to have an additional
color photograph of a toéographical mnodel depicting, in
closer range, a model of the proposed office, rese&rch

‘andglodge facilities marked as P-16.

(Additional photograph of Routes 78 and 287 marked

P-16 for identification.)

MR, LANIGAN: I would 1ike to have'a dozen photographs
marked as P-17aA, P-178, P-17D, P-17E, P-17F, P-17G, P-17

p-171, P-17J, P-17X, P-17L, P-17M.

(Photographs marked P-17A through P-17M for identifi
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cation.X
MR. LANIGAN: ‘I would like to have a sheet entitled

Typical Elevations marked as P-18.

(Sheet entitled Typical Elevations marked P~18
for identification.)
MR. LANIGAN: I would like to have a Planning

Report obtained from the Township, Memo to Bedminster

Planning Board, marked as P-19.

(Memo to Bedminster Planning Board marked 5—19

for identification.)

MR. LANIGAN: That's-it. Thank you. '1';i.p£§§é;d

with the examination of Mr. Catlin. féai' .
DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. LANIGAN:.

Q For the benefit of the Board, state your full name
and address. A Robert Thomas Catlin., I live
at 25 Laurelwood Drive in Rockaway, Neleersey.

Q By whom are you employed? A I'm

the President of the firm of Robert Catlin and Associates,

vfg;;erlqnning Consultant, with offices in Denville, New
20‘:3§rsey,ﬂi;ﬁ<

0 'Ltﬁow long have you been employed in that.cagacity?
A, I've been a professional planner for 20 years, and I'm
a licensed professional plaﬁner in the State of New Jersey.
Q What's your educational background?

A I'm a graduate of Michigan State University, in the class
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1 of 1950, with a degree in Urban Planning.

2 Q@ - Are you a member of any professional societies?

31 a Yaes. I'm a past-president of the New Jersey Chapter of}

4> the American Institute of Planners,‘vicé—president of the

50 New Jersey Society of Consulting Planners, technical advisor

6|l to the New Jersey Federation of flanning Boards for the

7 past 15 years, and I'm a member of the American Society of

8 Consulting Planners.

9 Q Have you had any New Jersey plaﬁning experience?
10 || a Yes. During the past 20 years, my firm has been retaineF
11 || by approximately 67 New Jersey municipalities, incléé? £
12 || communities in.Somerset County and lé ﬁunicip;litiegsi
13 |l yutting Morris County.

14 Q Have you at my request made a study of the
15 || plaintiff's property, the subject matter of this Application?

16 || A, Yes, I have.

17 (1} Could you describe in some detail ifs location in
18 || the area and the Townéhip, and place it specifically within
19 \tp_ngwggggp, referring, if you can, to the Exhibits which

:;ﬁﬁeag @hrked for identification.

*‘i“ ~“§ﬁ§gifact consists of approximately 466 or 467 acies.
22vIt's location is in the southeast portion of the Township.
23 ||It's bounded on the west and north by Federal Aid Interstatte-|
24 ||287. It's bounded on the south by Federal Aid Interstate-78

25 jland it has a physical boundary, more or less, coincidental tod
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the municipal boundary line of Bernards Township along the
western QAQe of the Watchung Mountains,

Qo Mr. Catlin, I show you an Exhibit marked Exhibit
P-1 and ask you if you can ideﬁtify it?
A Yesa, I can. |

d What does it depict? A This shows
the subject.property and also the generalized existing
development pattern in and around the subject property.

Q By whom was that Exhibit prepared?
A That was prepared by my firm,

Q Under your supervision and control?

MR. LANIGAN: If there's no'objectiop, I would
like to offer P-1 into evidence.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.

(Map entitled Area Development marked P-l in
evidence.)

MR, LANIGAN: Thank you.

~I show you now, Mr., Catlin, an exhibit marked

‘map shows the New York-New Jersey metropolitan area, and

it shows the location of the subject property in relation
to the Federal Aid Interstates and major highways.

0 Approximately how far is the subject property from

New York City? A It's approximately 36 miles from
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New York City.
Q This map was prepared, again, by you?
A Yes, it w#s. . |
MR, LANIGAN: If there's no objection, I would likf
to offer P-2 in evidence.
THE CHAIRMAN: Right.
(Ma? entitled Metropolitan Location marked P-2
in evidehce.)

‘Q I show you an Exhibit marked P-3 and ask if you caj

L4

tell me what it depicts. A This is a larger

scale of the subject property in relatibn to the ;
Aid roads, as well as some of the surrounding municipsi 8
in the region. It shows the proximity of Chester, Mendham,

Morristdwn, Somerville, Bound Brook, Manville and so forth.

Q And was it prepared under your directioh?

MR. LANIGAN: I'd like to offer P-3 into evidence.
THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.
~ (Map entitled Tﬁe Region marked P-3 in evidence.)

0 iMr. Catlin, I show you an Exhibit marked P-4 and
aék you if you can tell me what it depicts,
A This shows the generalized area zoning pattern not only
of the subject property, but also around the property in
Bridgewater Township and Bernards Township and that part

of Bedminster Township that lies both east and west of
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~immediately to the south of the subject property?

A :qu;l immediately to the south along Route 202-206, for
20 |f 4 '

Valley Road, it's zoned for commercial or business.
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Interstate-287 and-south of Inter;tate-78.

Q Thank you. And this was prepared by you, at your
direction? A Yes, it was,

MR, LANIGAN: I'd like to offer P-4 in evidence.
THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.
(Area zoning pattern marked P-4 in evidence.)

Q Looking again at P-4, will you tell us what the
zoning is with respect to the'Plaintiff's property, first?
A The front 320 feet parallel to Route 202-206 is zoned
for R-1 residential, and the balance of the land ruﬂning Sacﬁ

to the Bernards municipal boundary line is zoned gjﬁ;

Q What is the area zoned immediately north of the
subject property? A 5 acre residential.
Q And the area immedigtely to the west?
A Across 202~-206, it's zqned for 1 acre residential, R-1.

Qe Can you tell from that map what the zoning is

g it's zoned for 1 acre residential or R-1, on

1th¢faast’S1de, and then from that point down to Washington

o Thank you. Mr. Catlin, I show you an Exhibit
entitled P-5, and I ask you if you can tell me what it depictﬁ.

A This shows the wboded areas of the entire tract not only




N

10
11
- 12
13
14
15
16
17
18

22

23

25

. the second category indicates those areas of the tract that

O ® =N O U W

Catlin - direct ‘ 30
in Bedminster Township, but Bernards Township. It has

three categories. One indicates the open land or fields, and

are sparsely wooded, and the third indicates those areas of

the tract that are heavily wooded.

Q Was it prepared by you at your direction?

A Yes. It was..

MR. LANIGAN: I'd like to offer P-5 into evidence.

"THE CHAIRMAN: Yes,

(Map entitled Wooded Areas marked P-5 in evidence.)

(1} Looking at P-5, will you describe the wgd
on the subject property of the Applicant? ‘
A The wooded areas, including the heavily wooded arggs;
include all that land lying along the Bernards Township-
Bedminster Township municipal boundary line and extending
toward Route 202-206, approximately one half distance between
that municipal boundary line and the highway. The area east
of that tree line is basically an open field.

_Q Approximately how many acres? Can you estimate?
‘.- Of heavily wooded area?

%jéﬁﬂ,. Of open area. I'm sorry. A I'1l
estimate there are approximately 90 acres. ‘

0. Thank you. Mr. Catlin, I show you an Exhibit marked
as P-6 and ask you if you'cah tell me what it depicts.

A This map indicates the views and vistas on the tract.
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And again, the site was broken down into three categories.
One with a high site value, which means that you can see for
a great distance from the top of the mountain, The second
category indicates a good site value, and the third category
indicates a fair site value.

0. Thank you. Mr., Catlin, I show you an Exhibit markeé
P-=7 and ask if you can tell me what it depicts.

A. This map shows the topography of the subjeét property.
It has a contour interval of 2 feet and it shows the rise and
fall of the land.

Q Was it prepared at your direction, by you?

A The source of information was obtained from Donald
Stiers, a licensed engineer in Somerville, From the base
information, we prepared this map.

MR, LANIGAN: If there is no objection, I would like
to have this offered in evidence, P-7.

(Map entitled Topography marked P-7 in evidence.)

o) I show Exhibit P-8 and ask you if you can tell me
what it depicts. A, This is a map that shows
tﬁe excessive slopes of the subject property in the three
categories. It shows the slopes, the land that has less than
10 per cent grade. As an open indication, it shows thé
slope of the property that has between 10 and 20 per cent
grade with a single hash indication, and it shows the

property that has a 20 per cent or greater slope with a
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crosshatch indication.

Q Was it prepared at your direction from a map
furnished to you? A Yes, it was.

MR. LANIGAN: If there's no objection, I'll have

this offered in evidence as P-8.

| THE CHAIRMAN: Right.
(Map entitled Excessive Slopes marked P-8 in
evidence.)

0 With reference to Ex! ibit P~8 and those Exhibits
which preceeded it, can you tell us in summation, in a few
words, an accurate description of the Plaintiff's property
with reference to the land? A Well, the
property running back from Highway 202-206 is an open field
that has a slope of approximately 4 per cent., It runs back
approximately halfway to the municipal boundary line. At
that point, there's a treeline and the slope of the property
at that point then goes in some instances from 4 to 10 per
cent, but in most instances over a 20 per cent slope. Where-
ever that slope~-where you hit the total of that slope, it's
a heavily wooded area.

Q. Mr., Catlin, with reference to the property abutting
the Applicant's property, I show you Exhibit P-17A and ask
you if you can tell me what it depicts? A This

shows a Sunoco Gas Station on the west side of Route 202-206,

acrogs from the subject property.
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property? A, Well, it's on the west side of
202-206. And at that point, the subject property has
approximately 2,000 foot of frontage. I would say ﬁhat that
gas station is not quite in the middle of that 2,000 feet.

It's probably 700 foot north of the southerly property line.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.
(Photograph of Sunoco Gas Sta;ion marked P-17A in
evidence.)
0. I show you another photograph entitled P-17L and
ask you if you can tell me what it depicts.
A This shows the same gas station, at a different angle.
Q Thank you. I show you Exhibit P-17M and ask if
you can tell me what it depicts. A This shows
the tavern immediately south and on the same side of the

street as the Sunoco Gas Station.

MR. LANIGAN: If there's no objection, I'll ask thaf
these be admitted into evidence.
THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.
{Additional photograph of Sunocco Gas Station and
Tavern marked P-17L and P-~17M in evidence.)
0 Mr. Catlin, I show you Exhibit P-17 X and ask if you
can tell me what iﬁ depictse' A This shows the

building on the northwest corner of Washington Valley Road and

Q Where is it located with reference to the Applicant

MR, LANIGAN: I'll offer this picture into evidencﬁ.
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Route 202—206.

Q Apprbximately,how far from the Applicant's prcperﬁ-

A Well, this is right in the center of Pluckémin. which 1
the intersection of State Highwa§ and Burnt Mill Road‘and‘.
Washington Valley Road. It would be approximately 5- to
600 feet from the corner of the subject property.
MR. LANIGAN: If there is no objection,~I wou1d
like to have this admitted into evidence.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.

(Photograph of building matked:§—17K in evidence.)|
Q I show you Exhibit P-17G and ask if you can tell mé'

what'it depicts. ‘ L - Yes. ‘ThisashOWQ the |

‘Esso Gas Station on the southeast corner of Valley Road and
Route 202-206., o ! | |

| o How far is that frdm‘the subject’prqperty?"

A Well, it's diagona;ly across the street from the
previous photograph., I would say it's app:bximately 500 feet

from the subject property.

MR. LANIGAN: If there's no objection, I'll ask thaﬁ~

this be admitted into evidence.

THE caaxnmén: Right.

(Photograph of Esso Gas Station marked Pél7G in )
evidence;)~ | |
Q I showyu a photograph entitled,P-l7H and ask if

you can tell me what it depicts. . . A Yes. This
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(Additional photograph of Shopping Center marked

P-171 in evidence.)

0 Mr, Catlin, I show you a photograph entitled P-17C
and ask if you can tell me what it depicts.

A Yes. This shows the rear of the shopping center, The
plcture was taken from the subject property.

Q Approximately how far away is that?

A It abuts the subject property.

0. Thank you.

MR. LANIGAN: If there's no objection, I'll ask
that this be admitted into evidence.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.

(Photograph of rear of Shopping Center marked

P~17C in evidence.)

1) I show you P-17D and ask if you can tell me what it]
depicts. A This, again, shows the rear of
the A & P looking~-A & P Shopping Center, loocking east.

Q How far is that from the subject property?

A The subject property abuts this. And you can see, again
the mountain in the back.

0 Thank you.

MR. LANIGAN: If there's no objection, I'll ask that

this be admitted into evidence,

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.

{(Photograph of A & P Shopping Center marked P~17D ij

i







o nu b W N

-3

10
11
12
13
14

15

16

17 ||

18
19

20

21

22

23 .

24
25

Catlin - direct 38
west on the éouthwest corner of 202 and Burnt Mill Road.

Q Approximately how far is that from the subject
property? A .Approximately 600 feet.

MR. LANIGAN: I there's no objecticon, I'll ask that
this be admitted into evidence.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.

(Colored snapshot marked P-17E in evidence.)

0 Finally, Exhibit P-17B. And I ask you what it
depicts. - A This shows the two buildings in frormn
of the school bus storage yard. This property is on the
southwest corner of 202 and Burnt Mill Road.

0. Can that be viewed from the subject property?

A Yes, it can.
MR. LANIGAN: If there's no objection, I'll ask tha
this be admitted into evidence,
THE CHAIRMAN: Right.
(Photograph of buildings in front of school bus
storage yard marked P-17B in evidence.)

Q Now, with réference to the Exhibits which you've
just viewed, can you describe for us the complexion of the
abutting properties to the subject property beginning, if you
will, at the intersection of Route 202-206 and Washington
Valley Road, at the shopping center,

A Well, on the northeast corner of 202-206 and Washington

Valley Road, there is a shopping center which contains six

t .

[t
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stores, including the A & P Market, a pharmacy, Buxton's
Restaurant, a cleaners, a barber shop and a bank. Moving
north, on the east side of 202-~206, there are a number of
homes that have been converted to either antique shops 6r
real estate offices. There's one house that's used for
coiffures. There are some single family homes in the area,
There's one abandoned dilapitated duplex building. I think
that pretty much characterizes the stretch of land moving
north to the subject property.

Q Will you begin on the other side of the street,.ﬂ

at the same point, and tell us the character of those properties?

A On the corner there is the market, a number of real:
estate offices, there's the church, some single family homes|
the tavern and the Sunoco gas station.

Q Is there any use being made of the property north
of the gas station? a, The property north
of the gas station is the site of the Department of New
Jersey--New Jersey Department of Transportation's maintenancé
yard. This is a new structure that will be serving this
part of the county, and also a helo yard for helicopters to
patrol the Interstate Highways.

0 Do you have any general knowledge as to what use
will be made of this facility? A As I
say, it's a maintenance yard where they will store highway

maintenance vehicles, sand, snow plows, anything pertaining
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to maintenance of State Highways.

0 You say there is a heloport pad on the property?
A Yes.

Q To the north of the Plaintiff's property, what is
the use, present use? A Along 202-2067?

0 Yes. A There's one large home on a
very large site that runs all the way up to the ramp and on
287. And just north of that, there is a subdivision that
contains four homes. Three.of these homes are on a cul-de-sg
street'running off on Schley Mountain Road. And then there's
one more home on Schley Mountain Road where the ;oad curves
in a northerly direction. So there are five homes on the
east side of Interstate 287 north of the subject property all
the way up to the municipal boundary line.

Q What is the use of the property immediately to the
east of the subject property in the adjoining township? -

A The property is vacant.

e What is the use to the south of the subject propert
running on Washington Valley Road? A There's
two homes on themnorth side of Washington Valley Road from
the subject property behind the shopping center up to the
Ridgewater municipal boundary 1line.

0 What's the character of the use across the street
on Washington Valley Road? | A, On the corner,

that is the southeast corner, there is the Esso gas station.

|C

Y
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Then there is a home that also contains some bus storage.
At least there were two busses parked there the last time I
was there. Then there is a cemetary. There are then five
homes up to a cul-de-sac that runs south off from Washington
Valley Road that contains single family homes.- And then
there are two more homes beyond the cul-de-sac.

Q Summarizing, what is the character of the area
surrounding the Plaintiff's subject property?
A All of the property on the east is vacant property in
Bernards Township. The one half of the northerly boundary
of the tract‘is vacant. There is one large home immediately
north of the subject property that abuts this northerly
property line, The Village of Pluckemin is in the corner,
that is the south&esterly corner of the subject proparty.
This is characterized by the old single family homes, some
antique shops, real estaté offices, a church, the shopping

center on the corner. On the southwest corner of the inter-

storage behind that garage and some single family homes in
front of the storage yard on the west side of 202 running
down to the Federal Aid Interstate.

| Q What is ﬁhe size of the lots in the Pluckemin area
abutting the subject property? A I would say]
that the size of those properties would average 50 to 100 ox

150 feet in some instances. Most of the lotz are 100 foot
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or less.
0. And how close together or how far apart are those
houses situated on those lots? A There is,

with perhaps one or two exceptions, some kind of structure

on every one of the lots.

0 And what is their proximity, one to the other?
A They abut one another.

Q. I mean the dwellings? A Well, the
dwellings I would estimate would average as close as ten to
fifteen feet in some instances, and as far as 40 feet in
other instances.

0 On the main street? A On 202-206,

o Thank you. Mr, Catlin, I show you an Exhibit marks
P-9 and ask if you can identify it? A Yes.
This is the generalized land use plan of the subject property

Q And by whom was it prepared? A By my
office, under my direction.

MR. LANIGAN: If there's no objection, I'll ask tha
this be admitted into evidence.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.

(Map entitled Land Use Map marked P-9 in evidence.)

0. Referring now to this Land Use Map, did you at the
request of the owner of the property make a land use study

with respect to the property? A Yes, we did

Q. And did you draw any conclusions from guch study?

d
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A Yes.
o Are such conclusions depicted on Exhibit P~97?
A Yes.,
0 Would you explain the conclusions as depicted on th

Exhibit, beginning, if you will, in the upper portion of the
subject property referring, if'you will, for purposes of
the record, to positions on the subject property, and explicit
as you can. A, The upper portion of the subjed
property is shown as proposed to be developed for single
family residential dwellings with a minimum lot size of 1 acx
or larger. They would meet the minimum requirements of the
present R-1 ZOAe in Bedminster Township.

0 Approximately how many dwellings are so depicted?
A There are 52 single family homes shown in that classifi-
cation in the Plan. |

Q What was your reason for selecting that site for
thegse residential dwellings? A There were
various factors taken into consideration, One was the
topography. The second was the proximity to the single
family ﬁomes off on the south of the small subdivision south
of Schley Mountain Road and the steep slope of the land
immediately west of the proposed single family homes.,
| 0 What was your conclusion with respect to the
topography that you mentioned? A The topogra

as the previous studies had indicated, showed that much of th

at
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felt that from a planning standpoint it would be better to have

the single family homes on the more level ground neax the top
of the plateau and use the top steep slope west of those lotg
in green area so as not to disturb the trees and to encouragT
a problem of surface drainage runoff. The overall density,
if we take the 52 homes and divide this into area, it
comprises these 52 homes which is 64 acres and add the open
space of the plan, it really results in an overall density
of one house on every 6.28 acres. Thia is exclusive of the
two small townhouse developments, but does include the 21
acres in the proposed building.

0. What do planners call this type of plan?
A It's referred to as either open space zoning or cluster

zoning,

Q And does it represent the latest thinking in planning

principles? A I think it represents the

latest thinking and thinking that goes back as far as 1957,

0 Where? A, Where was this
thinking?
Q Yes. . A. The first municipality in

the State of New Jersey, to my knowledge, was Rcckaway

Township, where they adopted amendments to the zoning ordinahces

to permit this type of subdivision.

Q Do you have any similar types in this area?
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A, I think the best example would be the Village Green in
Hillsborough, where the lots were reduced from 1 acre to
approximately 15,000 square feet and about two-thirds of the
tract was dedicated to open space so it would not develop
into a suburban type of subdivision.

0. Have you reviewed the Exhibit which was depicted

as a Planning Report of the Bedminster Planning Board?

A, Yes, I have.
o What is that conclusion with respect to your
proposal? . Well, frankly, I was quite

amazed when I read it, because we prepared this plan and

made our studies over a period of two years, and I did
not see that report until two weeks ago. And after reading
it, it looked like Mr. Agle was reading our mind or I was
reading his m;nd, because the conclusions were almost
identical even to the extent of the numbers of homes to the
single family and townhouses with the one exception that Mr,.
Agle suggested the property of having six story apartments
on the top of the plateau. I do not feel that I can go that
far and recommend this type of use. And we therefore limited
the townhouse development that we're talking about to only
33 acres. And we would not have any townhduses in there that
would be over two stories.

0 With specific reference still to the residential

dwellings to the northeast section of the property, are they
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serviced by any roads or do they front on that road?
A These lots would all front on interior roads on the
plateau of the mountain.

Q And it is its intention to comply in all other
respects with applicable codes. Is it not?
A These homes would comply with all local ordinances as
far as the improvements requirements are concerned. The roads
will be constructed pursﬁant to the subdivision specifications
and the homes will be constructed pursuant to the building
codes., These homes will sell for an average of $90,000,

Q Now, with reference to the golf course or the
holes of the golf course, what was your recommendation with
respect to the facility? A Well, there is
a buffer zone between the single family homes and the townhous
development on the top of the mountain along the municipal
boundary line. These would include two complete holes of
an 18 hole golf course and a part of a third hole. 2and this
golf course would then continue on into Bernards Township as
part of an 18 hole complex,
v} Now, with respect to the townhouses which are
depicted on your land use map, would you describe for the Boaxe

what your proposal was with respect to that use?

We have two areas that are proposed for townhouse developt
ent. One area is the area in the center of the map, and it's

%ircumscribed by the two g0lf course holes, fairways, that I




M have»a front and "ear entrance.

: The property'

v]conéaminium venture. These townho ses

if;fsﬁs ooo

1 Th 'average cost would be about $3f190'

tvidence;

AL right.,,,

(Sheet entitled Typical Elevations marked P~,
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evidence.)
0 Deces this depict‘in a genral sengse the proposed
construction? A, Yes,
0 Mr., Catlin, d4id you consider at all the impact of

school children with respect to the possible residential

terms of the townhouses? A Yes. We did a
complete income analysis of the entire plan as it pertains
to all of the proposed land uses on the site.

0 With specific reference now to the one acre
residential development, what was your conclusions with resps
to the amount of children which might accompany such usé?

A Well, if this plan is carried out and it was entirely
built five years from now, it would be a maximum of 78 childj
coming out of a single family subdivision and approximately
222 children coming out of townhouse developments, This is
a ratio of .84 'school children per townhouse and 1.5 childrd
per single family; Now, we have purposely been conservative
in the single family and very lenlent in the number of
children in the townhouses. Our experience has shown, and
taking actual case histories of townhouses in other areas,
that for the first fivé years the ratio of school children pr
family will be lower than .84. It will be lower. It will ng
run over .84,

o From what source did you derive youxr figures and

ct

en

o

r

£
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estimate? A These were derived from our
expérience in working in a number of communities, not only
in New Jersey, but other parts of the country, for this
type of townhouse development.

0 With respect to the cost of such facilities, did
you give us or did you estimate any amount for such
dwellings, first with respect to the residential one acre
and then with respect to the townhouses?

2 .If the entire plan is carried out as shown on this map,
we have estimated that there would be an annual surplus of
$299,000 a year. And this takes into consideration not only

the educational costs, but the other municipal costs, police,

fire and things of this nature. The county costs, which last

year was- 1,47 per hundred dollars of assessed evaluation, ang
the exemptments. Even taking into consideration the
educational cost and the other costs, this plan, if carried
out, has been estimated to have a surplus of $299,000 a year,
We also estimated using the same figure of 1.5 school childre
per family on 5 acres and 1 acre, as ifspresently, that it
will come up with an annual surplus of $4,836 a year.

0 So that using the Township's figures and tax rate,
you determined this result? A We determin
that this would not be a financial liability to the community

0 Now, with respect to the other two uses on the

Plaintiff's property, will you explain what the proposal is o

n

rY

0
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A The proposal is to develop approximately 92 aér@s for
office building use and a lodge to be used in connection with
that off;ce buildiﬁg use. This would provide for a. m: ximum
of 600,000 square feet of flocor area. No building would be
higher than two and a half stories, which complies with the
present ordinance.

Q What were your reasons for suggesting this type of
use for that particular piece of land? A Well,
this is in the field behind the Pluckemin Center with the
slope. The topography blends itself to this type of
development, as Mr. Agle said, that this is the most valuable
property in the Township for office building use. The exposu#a
to the two Federal Aid Interstates makes it extremely valuabl%.
It could be developed without having an adverse effect upon
the Pluckemin Center or the character of the Township. It's
almost an island unto itself, surrounded by the Interstates angd
the Watchung Mountains.

0 I show these photographs entitled P-14, P-15 and
-16 and ask if you can tell me what that depicts.

P-14 is a three dimensional model of a possible layout
hf the office building area that would be-—-that would show
Lts maximum potential development.

Q What do you mean by "maximum potential development”?

ou mentioned that with respect to both the residential and

the Land Use Plan with respect to the office research facilitles?
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the townhouse residential use.

A Iﬁli; proposaed that there would not be anything larger

than this 600,000 square foot office building complex, and
that is the purpose of this use variance. This is much
less than the maximum that would be permitted under the
present zoning for office building research zones,

Q The other zone in the Township? a Thkaﬂl
right. It's the subject of this particular variance to
develop something much less than is permitted in your other
office building zone,

. @ . . Have you looked at P-15 and P-16, as.wci;
A Yes. I took these photographs in my of£i¢e55
is a view of a model at a greater distance showing the

relationship of the proximity of the office building

development to the interchange of 78 and 287 and tpe alignment

" of those two Interstate roads. It also shows the relationship

of 202-206 with the jughandles that service that road.

Q And P-167? A P-16 is an enlargement

i”iﬁig;fqiﬁier view of the office building complex and the

i:i ??ﬁ@éﬁ@a%iodge motel.
21 o

MR. LANIGAN: I'll offer these in evidence.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.

(Photograph of office, research and lodge house
marked P-14 in evidence.)

{Photograph of Routes 78 and 287 marked P-15 in
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" if there will be three or four different institut:

 tell us what that depicts. " A, All right.

'a;rnlﬁ ta E;Developmant Plan of the entire tract that shows
ﬁﬁil:thﬁ app&auimate location of all of the various buildings on
’the tract, the townhouses, single family homes and the officT

-building development.
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evidence.)
_{(Additional photographs of Routes 78 and 287 marked

in evidence as P-16,)

Q With respect to that facility, did you at my
request consider the number of people who might utilize such
facility? A Well, it's a pretty good
standard developed through the years, and if this facility
was developed to its maximum, 600,000 square foot, it could
conceivably have a maximum population expectancy of 2,000

persons. However, we don't know at this time if this

going to be with a large national corporate insti:

we do know, based upon experience and standards, that whatevwr
happens thefe, it’'s reasonable to expect a maximum of 2,000
persons. There's a good probability that it could be

considerably less than that, depending on what goes in there.

Q Making reference, if you will, to P-10, can you

CHIEL e

Q In schematics? A It's schematic but
it is laid out rather accurately with the dimensions so that

the Board of Adjustment can ascertain the exact size of the
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parking area and the exact size of the various buildings
in the office building complex.
'MR. LANIGAN: I'll ask that the Development Plan
be admitted into evidence.
THE CHAIRMAN: All right.
(Development Plan marked P-10 in evidence;)
Q Now, referring to Exhibit P-12, can you tell me
exactly what that.depicts, Mr, Catlin?
A Well, this shows the exact same thing as P-10 éxcept

the various buildings have been dimensioned.

0 And what does it provide in some detaigﬁééif
to the facility? : . A It prbvid{;é%j”;il;’
the location of the service road that would service this
office building complex, the approximate location of various
buildings; the location of the parking areas, to and from
the parking areas. It depicts the service road running of £
from 202-206, up the mountain into the tract and the locatio+
of various townhouses, single family homes and golf course.

Q. . Have you made provisions with respect to the offic?

A :"Yesi'we have.

o In what reéard? A We planned the
entire complex so that the parking area could adequately
serve those propésed office buildings with a minimum amount

of congestion to get into and out of the tract without runni#g
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into any problem.

Q I show you Exhibit P-1l and ask you what it
; aepicts. A This is the breakdown of the
flan indicating the number of acres devoted to the vafious
land use categories, and also what per cent of the entire
tract will be devoted for the various uses.

Q Pfepared by you? - A Yes., And it
also indicates thé number of single family unité, townhouse
‘units and motel development.

MR. LANIGAN: I'll ask that P-1ll and P-12 be
-admitted into evidence. K

THE CHAIRMAN: All right.

(Break@own marked P-1ll1 in evidence.)

(Map of Wardley Woods marked P-12 in evidence.)

Q' Did you compute for the benefit of the owner the
number of parking spaces which would be required for the
development of office research facilities?

A Yes. We did.

ng .#ggnd how many spaces is that? 7 A We
1;;aha§;gon this plan 2,400 office spaces,

'ﬁfﬁ}?ﬁarking spaces. A I'm sorry. Park
ing spaces.

Q ‘Do you have any general comment with respect to

the construction of the facility or its landscaping?

A Well, the construction of the office building would be

T
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1 masonry or steel construction, fireproof, soundproof, to
2 most all of the standards of the Township and the State.
3 Q Would there be any production facility or
4 manufactufing facility? A No.
5 Q Would it create any noise? - ' A No.
6 Q Would it create any flair or noxious fumes?
7] a No. i
-8 Q Would it use the atmosphere in any way, that you
9 know of? | A No;
10 o Now, with respect to the 4th segment of the

1 Application, the lodge facility, referring to Exh¥
12

‘'will you tell the Board what your proposai was ﬁ;;Fn
13 to the Land Use Plan and sqch lodge facilipy? N

14 A The proposal is to build a 180 unit lodge that would be
15| used in conjunction with the office building complex. It

16 || woula be--would contain 7 stories with one story for the

17 necessary service equipment, air conditioning and sucﬁ, on

18 | the top. So it would have a total of 8 stories. The first

19 £loor would be for banquet facilities and things of this

‘J‘tnatnre. The levels 2 through 7 would be for rooms, transien#

"?roaul and the 8th floor would be for service facilities.

22 0 Is that depicted on the photographs which have been
23 | admitted into evidence? A Yes, it is.
24 Q Now, with respect to such facility, did you

~25 ascertain the cost of the facility and the rateable which suﬂh




| facms.ty would .‘pmdj
 th“f,ﬁhéfmote1 &culdilave a tétal.i'nd value and impxovemeﬁﬁg
o ;Sl 920 000, er an estimaf dlvaiue of $960 OOO existxng i
. : 50;per cent ratio.‘ Based hpon the 1970 tax rate, that wouldi%f: ~

‘“Ngreault in municipal taxesfof $50 304. By detracting the L

Again, did you takﬁ,into«consideratio“_the Same“ik







"suppose,

ils where‘w ahav» been a 1itt1e mo* BN

'onservative in‘that we are only proposing two—story townhouTeé £j

L

or sale, and we have not show' any garden apartment developﬁ

’jx_mant that he has suggested might be considered.v SO I would'ﬂ"“

fsay that the Township Planning COnsultant and our plap;ara"b

A

; very similar.i;a 4ﬂM

MR, LANIGAN: I h&Ve no other questions. :

THE CHAIRMAN:

v _any‘questioning, we will havg a fiva minute _e

'"fJf?’ fMB. LANIGAN.Z Thank you., S

(A”'ecess is taken.)

THE HAIRMAN:

IJmight say\ Jas soon’as (.‘.c’.xunsse].}’”.. :~

comes backr I Will let the Baard ask the questions theyai{- :5

‘L~want and then after they hava finished, if_any of the

~"-"":pvu!a:!.ic has questions, they can.ri‘f

J’LANIGAN' I would like to suggest that for an. ﬁin :

'*?orderly presenta€ ’“;ofimy case, I ba parmitted to put  _~“f§3

my. case»in.z I'll make my Wltnesses aVallable, and I'm 1 :
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THE WITNESS: 64 acres in the proposed single--

MRS. ASHMUN: Under the R zoning ordinance?

THE WITNESS: I have not computed that, but I can
tell vou that the entire tract is in a 5 acre zone with
the exception of 320 feet back from 202-206, So somebofly
would have to compute that.

MRS. ASHMUN: All right. You'say you worked on this
Plan for two years. Can you tell me: Were you ever asked
by a client to prepare a plan for this property accoxding
to the Bedminster Township Ordinances?

THE WITNESS: We were not asked to prepare a plan
pursuant to the present Ordinance. However, we had
supplied information as to the_number of homes that wouﬂd
be put on the tract by an engineering firm. Our charge
by the client was to come up with a plan that we felt
was the most reasonable plan for the property.

MRS. ASHMUN: You prepared a municipal income
statement. Did vou also prepare an environmental study?

THE WITNESS: Well, we certainly had to take into
consideration all of the problems that were inherent with
this property. And that's why we made the ledge study
on the topography, the excessive slope. 1It's preserving
the ecology of the mountains.

MRS. ASHMUN: But you have no study that would

indicate whatwould happen to the river or any of the act#al




_to;complete my case. I have a witness who is going
’f MRS. ASHMUN.S All right _ I cag ask him can’ t

v'f;fexpected to be requ;red for‘the'office facility and forfi
*;"the lodge? el | ’

THE WITNESS. That's right.

MR$ Asnmm-' 14 7 in ‘the streets?

f”ifTHE WITNESS' Approximately 14 97 in the street and', cay

‘z_acres of‘parking, f,;,,







. _raffic pattern on the site.
MR. NERVIHE" Thank You.¢; _;f-‘7 S

N ‘MR. STARR- You have festified thfﬁgyou could see

'> no pollutionﬁresult Ag from the office complex.‘ qurecwfiug@

’””,, THE wxmnnss.; No:pcllution?

'f'vﬁnﬁ STARR'“?Yea.‘

THE WITNESS. Na, I donéttsee any pollution

=yjfrom the townhouses.‘” o

.; £m“‘sTARR" ﬂbuld YOu car *to comment on’ the,lffec“ gy

i 3,ffaf the 2»000 ‘cars, coming 1nto there“dai1y?5=*°'”7

mHE WITNESS: 3 donfm

think it\would have any

Hf¥éiimpact on;the‘health af the commnhity.f 

| MR- STARR" DO you think it would create any noise?"ﬁ‘fl

THE WITNESS: Jﬁo;a
R, STARR-’ In other words,,z 000 cars would not :

itfconrribut to polluti'”?ﬁi,'

TH_7WITNESS':_N0,
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hearing now?
THE CHAIRMAN: Just on questions of your witness.
MR. LANIGAN: Is this the public hearing portion
of your meeting?
THE CHAIRMAN: Yes,

MR. LANIGAN: We'll have three different public

hearings, or will this be the end of the public hearingp

THE CHAIRMAN: No.

MR. LANIGAN: I respectfully submit that in doing

it in this manner, you're creating three public hearinggp,

one public hearing after each witness. And I request
that I be permitted to put my case in first.
THE CHAIRMAN: The way it is now, it's almost--

in another half hour it will be 11 o'clock. And there'$

a lot of people here that probably won't be able to comg

back at the next meeting, and they'll have questions.

A VOICE: Mr, Lanigan said--

MR, LANIGAN: That's their problem, not mine.

THE CHAIRMAN: I'll leave this up to Counsel.

MR, DIANA: I think you're in order to have the
public cross-examine the witness.,

MR. LANIGAN: I have offered to produce him, to
make him available at the close of my presentation and

permit such examination by some people, by whatever peog

le

this Board chooses. I do request, however, the opporturity
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to put my case in first so that the questions being aski

k4

will, perhaps be answered, and secondly, so that we will
not be subjected to three distinct public hearings. I

can appreciate that the public would like to talk to

Mr., Catlin, and I respectfully suggest that the opportuiity
will come at the conclusion of my case which normally i
when the public is entitled to be heard, and I object.

A VOICE: That may be one o'clock in the morning.

MR. LANIGAN: I couldn't care less.

A VOICE: You ought to care.

THE CHAIRMAN: Let's take a vote.

All members of the Board who would like to continue
with the public to question this witness while he's on
the stand, please say "aye".

(A vote is taken.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Continue with the questioning.

A VOICE: We've been very patient all night, and
we've allowed Mr. Lanigan to have the floor for the
entire evening, and I believe it's proper that we
interpolate along the line rather than have a long
record of transcripts there. And I would say right now
that we ought to inquire a little further into the
qualifications of Mr. Catlin inasmuch as so much stress
is being placed on Mr., Catlin's testimony that we ought

to question him immediately right now before any further
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his background, and I want to go into that deeper.

testimony is put on the recoxd.

A VOICE: You're out of order.

THE CHAIRMAN: That's why I'm asking you if you
have any questions.

A VOICE: Yes, I do.

With your permission, Mr. Lanigan, Mr. Catlin's
credentials are outstanding.

Mr. Catlin, have you had occasion to présent
éome of your professional work to similar bodies, and
planning boards, boards of adjustment, where you sought

variances and asked for a change of the established

zoning laws? Have you been before any such bodies before,

Mr. Catlin?
THE WITNESS: Before Boards of Adjustment?

A VOICE: Where you sought a variance and you plead

with the Board for a variance based on your professional--

THE CHAIRMAN: This is, for now, just for questions
on any of his testimony that he gave,

MR, DIANA: That's all.

THE CHAIRMAN: DNothing else.

A VOICE: His testimony is directly related to

MR. LANIGAN: Mr. Chairman, the Reporter is having
great difficulty in summing up all the comments. So

with your permission, if you could have one person speal
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'm trying to stralghten him out.

"7 ﬁtﬁtEis tim§,fy§ﬁ"ééh only ask. diref

 Wé11; I:ﬁé§e;?}i?Vé755£éd hiﬁ ajéiréctfﬁ

2

« me don t have to have that now._ In °the""‘“




‘;THE CHAIRMAN:

tfﬁR:'DIgﬁA}__this?r's“gct to be legal.,

All tha

A VOICE:

”}'background? 5

'fiof his background.,éjif

'gwproof.;

THE CHAIRMAN:

-7iijing on.: hia testinonY- And

},en afterwards, the public-ﬁa

I'd 1ike more |

It‘s in order to proceed with questiom~i

My CQunsel has asked that Wﬂ”cannotf5a’ 

7=take the oath of office and be sworn in and then testify;;iﬁ‘Q

Why can t we*knOk mo;e abaut his gxofesszg

pnal
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"have is of the 67 municipalities, what is the number

Mr. Diana said--will be sworn in and give statements.
MR. MATTHEWS: I had a question relating, as I
understand it, in your 20 years in this particular
field, you have worked on something like 67 projects
in various municipalities. Is that correct.
THE WITNESS: We've worked for 67 municipalities.

MR. MATTHEWS: All right. Well, the question I

of projects of the type that you're proposing here that
you have worked with of this total of--

THE WITNESS: Of those 67 municipalities that wery{
been retained by, approximately 50 of those we were
retained to prepare a comprehensive matter plan for the
entire community, which takes in the whole municipality
in dealing with community facilities and schools and
parks and streets and zoning and land use and so forth.
As it pertains to this kind of project, as you know or
not know, P,U,D., Planned Unit Development, is a
relatively new concept in the State of New Jersey.

The Statute has only been on the books for a few years,
and there's only one or two projects in the State that

have actually been constructed pursuant to the

Statute., One is Twin Rivers in East Windsor Township.

There are others now at about the same stage as the

Johns Manville Project is. The one community that's

Ao
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‘experience from your average numbers.

about at that stage is Sparta Township, where U.S. Steel

has 2,000 acres and they're proposing a P.U.D. as
part of that ballooning program. In that instance,

we happen to be on the other side of the fence, and we
are consultants to the municipality. Another consulting

firm from Newark is representing the P,U.D, to the

municipality.

MR, MATTHEWS: The way I was heading here, you would

talk about average numbers for taxation income and cost
to the Township. And these averages would be based upon
some experience that you have had in the past projects
of this type. And I just wondered what data the average
was based upon.

THE WITNESS: The average for the price of homes,
you mean, and townhouses, and so forth?

MR. MATTHEWS: Right. For example, you projected
an income to the Township based on an average number.

THE WITNESS: Right.

MR, MATTHEWS: Depending on exemptions. I was talk)

about what would be the maximum deviance from the past

THE WITNESS= Well, when we speak of an average
single family home of $90,000, for computation sake, so
it's easier to understand, this would result in a range

from maybe $60,000 to $120,000, to make an average figure

ng
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The same applies to townhouses. I believe I testified
the average townhouse would sell for $45,000 and the
range would be from $25,000 minimum to $45,000 or up,
depending upon what actuwally happens when these things
are constructed and you test the market and so forth.
That's why we established average figures. It gets too
complicated, because we know fhat we're not going to
build every townhouse up that is selling for the minimupn
$25,000. Just as we know it's not going to sell for
$45,000 and up. So we try to pick a figqure that would
represent an average that would permit you to get an
impact on the municipality.

MR, MATTHEWS: But when looking at the average
sale price and average children and average house over
the past jobs that you have done, what is the spread of
the area? You have indicated a net income for the
community.' Have you always been under that net income
or what has been the experience in your projections?
Have you always been right or have you ever been wrong
in your estimates?

A VOICE: That's what I was trying to determine
before, and I was stopped.

THE WITNESS: We have, if anything, been too
conservative. And these are factors that are really

beyond the ability to forecast, such as inflation and th




He's to ask a |







- How are they going“to take care of

vTHE‘WITNESS* I*can only anqwer that quest10n5“

i 1you apprerd this varianae.t I think theg,

MR. QUINN‘:

The otherfquestions I'haVe haue to d'

and so 1 assum  itvsif”"

;'M Chairman, represented

traffic, and the eih




ar things. e

his was to be a structure that is|




MRS. EWIKG: 'Thaétwas'nqt;énﬁéﬁgé;intbvtééﬁiﬁpﬁfQﬁ‘”
' tonight.

THE WITNESS.- Nd;' And the reason it was not

'we found out‘that it would be unthinkable te aséume thaq"’
Z?thisﬁtract would be served with anything other than

| Qﬁpublic facilities. Tfe-

A_MRS. EWING-‘ In your overall planning--you answereJ e

; Tthat before..r

‘?;ente»ed into testimony is because it was really academicg;g;fﬁ

:Fﬁ.;nﬁgoiny over the property here that You re WOrk139 Cfi~f

have you made a careful study of the general area

edminster-Township, itself?

THE WITN SS. I don t quite understand the queationrv
MRS._EWING- Did you travel around the area here, |
.yourself persanallY? ) | : B
”*?» THE WITNEss- Yes, I'm familiar with fhe area.£
MRS. EWING.; What's in the other;?ads? '7fﬁffﬁ;f!?f
TﬁB WITNESS.T When X say I traveled around the

wvrea, I'm completely familiar with the area in the”

sc theast corner of the Township, I did nat go over oni'

th weatern side of the Township or other parts of the¢,f 

.70 square miles

MRS EWING.: Youwstayed right in the very area, so;f:?"‘
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room and 3-bedroom.

MRS, EWING: Is that the average of 8§ floors?

THE WITNESS: That's right. If the ratio is all
2-bed-~X mean, if all of the townhouses are 2-bedroom,

that ratio would be considerably less than that. There

are no l-bedroom townhouses,

MRS. EWING: In your discussion of net gain supposédly

to the Township in the way of taxes, what figures did
you take into the added service that the Town would havg
to develop for the complex?

THE WITNESS: Again, I testified as to each of the
uses as to their share of the tax dollar that would
be going for community and town service.

MRS. EWING: And what do you feel the increase to
Bedminster Township would be in the way of additional
services? What were those items?

THE WITNESS: What-—-

MRS, EWIﬁG: Like an 8-story motel, We're going
to need new fire equipment. We don't have a hook and
ladder here.

THE WITNESS: Well, you don't have a fire truck
that goes up to every high rise building. These have

to be fireproof construction. New York City has skyscraj

hers ,

but that doesn't mean they're going to have--

MRS, EWING: Answer the question, please.
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THE WITNESS: I'm trying to., (Continuing) That
goes up 100 stories.
| MRS. EWING: These_have all been computed, and the
school costs and the municipal costs and the county
gosts have been computed in the figures?

THE WITNEéS: This is what I'm testifying to as
an expert. If you dispute these figures, that's
your prerogative.

MRS, EWING: I just want to know if you considered
the additional fire equipment and police.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MRS, EWING: And you still come out with a net?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MRS, EWING: And would those figures be available‘
to us?

THE WITNESS: They are in thelrecord.

MRS. EWING: As to the number of new policemen and
fire equipment, et cetera?

THE WITNESS: We didn't break down the number of
firemen and policemen and so forth. We used a dollar
figure. It was geared to the specified values, As I
testified before, the new éffice building is going to
be an $18 million improvement that will result in a
half million dollars per year. And the total cost to

service that is $222,000 a year. Now, $222,000 a year
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more than one township development. What is proposed
for Bernards Township in the way of housing units? And
we know the golf course spills over into Bernards Town-
ship, apparently.

MR. LANIGAN: We're making appiication in Bedminstir
Township for a variance in Bedminster Township with an
application before this Board., And Mr. Catlin has
testified as to things with respect to the subject
premises. And I don't think it's proper to ask him as
to some other premises he may be working on.

A VOICE: That was introduced.

THE CHAIRMAN: 1I'd like to know what the other half
of this picture is.

MR. LANIGAN: So long as we know, Bob, tell them.

THE WITNESS: Well, it's going to be a continuation
of the same kind of development; There will be single
family homes and townhouses similar to the kind we're
talking about here. 2And the other 16 holes of the golf
course will be with the country club. There will be
a l6-acre man-made lake with a business center complex
serving the population of the entire Planned Unit
Development., There will not be any office buildings
oxr research. Now, I think generally that pretty much

covers it.

THE CHAIRMAN: Any other questions?
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~be very expensive. And in my opinion, not very wise.

MR. MERRIAM: 1Is it permittable to ask Mr. Lanigan
a question?

MR. DIANA: No.

THE CHAIRMAN: Just the witness.

MR. GARR: Mr, Catlin, the property that's in the

5-acre zoning. In your opinion, you feel as though thisg

could possibly be developed as 5 acres residential lots?

THE WITNESS: It could be developed, but it would

I think it would have a more adverse effect on the ecolqgy

trying to put in roads to devélop the 5-acre area than
what we're talking about, trying to develop it only
on the top and leaving the whole side of the mountain.,

MR. GARR: It could be developed?

THE WITNESS: Of course, you can develop anything
anyplace if you want to spend enough money.

MR. CALAY: As regards to expense, whose expense
goes up if you develop that 5 acres?

THE WITNESS: Well, I think the expense for
development_is certainly higher and the end result is,
it's going to be inexpenéive for the community. You're
going to have to maintain the roads and plow them, and
you're going to have an adverse impact on your taxes.
So really, the town's losing and thedeveloper's losing.

THE CHAIRMAN: In othex words, we won't have to plo

g
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N

these roads up there or anything. Is that going to be
all taken care of? The Township won't have to maintain
roads? That's what I understood you to tell him,

THE WITNESS: In the Planned Unit Development, wha
I'm saying=--

THE CHAIRMAN: Such as you're planning?

THE WITNESS: This can be a condition of the variaj
I believe it's really the intention of the Applicant
to do. this, This is going to be a club kind of communi;
If this is a development for 5 acre lots, then I assume
that it's going to be dedicated pursuant to the Ordinang
and deeded to the Town, and you're going to take them
over and maintain them,

THE CHAIRMAN: Anybody else want to speak that
hasn't? Anybody else have any questions that hasn't
asked any questions so far?

A VOICE: Mr, Catlin, in view of the fact that
you were talking about a housing shortage a short
while ago; now you're talking about a club community.
Could you explain that?

THE WITNESS: Well, these facilities, the townhousé
and single family homes will be made available to anybod

that wants to buy them. And it's the intention to devel

a club kind of condominium, where onceyou buy a townhouge,

nCe,

LY.

s
Y

op

let's say, in that unit, that you would then pay'a certdin
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fee for maintenance of grounds and having access to
the golf course and the swimming pool and the county
club facilities; but anybody can buy in there that wants
to. | ”

THE CHAIRMAN: Any members of the Board have any
questiéns? |

(No response.)

A VOICE: If you don't get enough people to join
your club plﬁn, then who's going to plow the road?

THE WITNESS: That's the responsibility of the
developer. This is a self regulating thing., They're
not going to build the road and all the improvements.
They're going to build itvin sections, If they don't
sell one section, they're not going to bﬁild Section 2
and 3.

A VOICE: What comes first on your plan?

THE WITNESS: The section we're talking about right

here.
| A VOICE: Well, is that the office space?
MR. LANIGAN: The entire Bedminster Township
section.
A VOICE: Section 1?2
MR, LANIGAN: Yes, in our‘mind.
A VOICE: As a ‘follclnw-iup to what I said before,

what it boils down to is that basically, the cost is to







Eigvaféﬁ' Are there going~-f3

THE WITNDSS: I testified that there would be a

71 surplus of $289 000 for the entlre Plan.} There_s‘going fx€

| to be a deflait, if you only permit the residentlal
developments.- I think this is obvious.
A VOICE-» Are you projectxng school facllities

* a‘on the site?

s Township.=

‘A voxcn.
,THE waNEss., Yes._l_g?f;.?;
300 children?

) THE WITNESS.‘ Well, I testlfied.a.’

*?m‘asklng you agaln.azi”

THE WITNESS. What do you want to know?

A VOICE*; What dxd you put in for the education i

;,of 300 children?'
| THE WITNESS'“ $7l 760 for a single family and
$204 240 for townhouses.a

i A voxcz-' Towa;d the aduqatxon building?

'HE WITNESS: Not onihis site. We are progecting

‘ -school facilities on the Plan, but not. in Bedminster  2""‘”

A'VOICE.V What do you put in for eduégtiﬁg“thé"ﬁi }JJ,r'

THE WITﬂzss-‘;ye. That‘s what it s going to cost..:{; fv



wo developments.‘ That s

‘lve of revenues. That's raw cost._

WITNESS, Whatever.‘gif

" j'_]A VOICE.‘__ ;2,79‘ 

;:[]A“VQICE: What s the two flgures?

o aHE WI‘I‘NESS. _;:_ dqnv_ﬁt"-’know. 1 didn t set the ,up.

71 760 and 204 240

Okaybﬂ I think ‘no --_ " m

Are there any oth £ questlons?

Noother questionsw i

For ‘a totalvof what, 300 SOméﬁfhﬁﬁéaﬂd? ff




We 11 gl\re that considera,_ o} and

Thank you.:wff”

We re going to have a reces_

Hnutun the‘date hereinbefore setffdifﬁ;"’”ﬁ

A n‘s"" ‘tary "'Publi of the
SR obeew dersey




